
Preen Scene  
3rd May 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a busy few weeks with all our KS2 children attending their         
residential visits. 

Y3/4 enjoyed their time at the Pioneer Centre and last week, I went glamping 
with Y5/6 children from across the federation to Oaker Wood Leisure in      
Herefordshire.  We had a great time and I was so pleased to see how the     
children pushed themselves out of their comfort zones with some of the      
adventurous activities.  It was our first visit there and I am sure we will      
return again soon. 

As a gentle reminder, please let us know if you would like to book your child 
into after school club.  We understand that emergencies do occur from time 
to time and will happily accommodate this, but do let us know so that we 
can reassure your child. 

 

Mrs Phillips  

These Children have been practising 

hard to learn how to tie their shoe 

laces and after lots of practice both 

in school and at home they have 

achieved their goal ! 



Dear Parents,  

As the days grow longer, Class Severn have been making the most of the good weather. We’ve 

utilised Outdoor Learning sessions to begin growing our own vegetables including carrots, run-

ner beans, and tomatoes. Recording the growth of our runner beans, it’s been a great way to 

develop our mathematical skills and scientific understanding of plants. Fingers crossed we’ll 

start seeing some produce after half term! 

Last week, our courageous Year 5 & 6 pupils attended their residential at the brilliant Oak-

erwood. From zip lines to woodland krypton, the range of activities developed our teamwork, 

communication, and interpersonal skills. It was wonderful seeing the children step out of their 

comfort zones and create memories which will last a lifetime. Smores around the firepit was 

just magical in the woodland setting! 

A huge thank you to parents for your support with our recent home learning – Olympic 

Measures. It’s been lovely to receive your videos and photos of the children exploring measure 

in a real-life context. Linking to our topic Ancient Greece, look out for some exciting Olympic-

inspired events coming soon!  

In addition, thank you to parents that were able to attend our reading workshop. It’s always 

wonderful to share what we do in the classroom, and how we can support your child to suc-

ceed in learning. Year 3&4 parents are invited to a workshop on 20th May looking at multiplica-

tion. We will cover the strategies used to learn multiplication, share ideas for developing mul-

tiplication skills at home, and provide information for the upcoming Year 4 Multiplication Ta-

bles Check.  

Upcoming dates:  

13th – 16th May: Year 6 SATs 

20th May: Year 3&4 Multiplication Parent Workshop 3.30pm 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the school to make an appoint-

ment, send me an email, or catch me on the playground at the end of the day. Thank you for 

your wonderful support.  

Best wishes,  



 

Cound Class 

 

In science, Y1/2 enjoyed a game of 'pin the labels on the flowering plant,' whilst Reception 
made their own flowering plant picture. This was to consolidate the children's understanding 
of the structure of a plant. We looked carefully at the main structures of a plant.  We then 
attempted our own drawing of 
a flowering plant.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next Wednesday 8th May the children will be attending a cross country event at 
Brockton School, therefore we would like the children to come to school dressed 
in PE Kit.  

 

To support our design & technology unit ‘Fantastic Fruit,’ there will be fruit salad 
making & evaluating session on the afternoon of Thursday 23rd May, at 1.45pm - 
3pm. One adult per child is welcome to attend  Further details to   follow. 

Music Lessons Available 

 

Music lessons are now availa-
ble in flute, clarinet, recorder, 
saxophone, ukulele and piano 
on Tuesday afternoons. First 
come first serve. If you are in-
terested contact Jess Hignell 
at jez88@hotmail.co.uk.      
Thank you.  

 

mailto:jez88@hotmail.co.uk










 

 

New events (in bold) so please keep an eye on the diary  

May 

Monday 6th May - Bank Holiday  

8th—KS1 X Country  

Monday 13th - Thursday 16th - SATS WEEK  

Monday 27th - Friday 31st - HALF TERM  

June  

Tuesday 4th - School Photographs 

Wednesday 5th—Y5 & Y6—Macbeth Concord College  

Friday 7th—Y5 & Y6—Crucial Crew 

Monday 10th - KS2 Shropshire Sings 18:30pm  

Tuesday 11th — 16th July SWIMMING & PE SEVERN CLASS  

Friday 14th - Cound Kwik Cricket  

26th—Cound Class—Church Preen Manor visit  

Friday 19th July - End of Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Are you following us on our 

social media platforms or missing out?  

Twitter: @churchpreen 

Facebook: @churchpreenprimaryschool 
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